
Cerrig y Drudion Community Council 

Minutes of the Meeting held on the 7th June 2021 

 

Present – Menai Hughes, John D Jones, Maria Roberts, Guto Jones, Trystan 

Humphreys, Caerwyn Roberts, Ffuon Williams (chairperson), Cllr Peter Lewis and 

Carol Humphreys (Clerk) 

 

Apologies. 

 

Deceleration of interest. 

 

Minutes of last meeting on the 25th of March 2021, read and approved. 

 

Matters arising. 

[1]  Police Matters  - No police presence. 

 

[1.1]  Footpath Llwybr bach – Clerk to contact Conwy Council to ask again if there is 

a possibility in getting a proper footpath from the school to Cefn Brith cross road, 

raising our concerns for the safety of walkers and young mothers with children using 

this path.  

 

[1.2]  Traffic sign King Street/Cerrig School -  Still awaiting response from Conwy 

Council, it was stated that a new software is need for the sign. 

 

[1.3]  Conwy Summer play scheme -    £400.00 donated towards the running cost of 

School summer play scheme in Cerrig y Drudion. 

 

[1.4]  Motor bikes -  The noise of the bikes is still ongoing -  noise level 

measurements are in force. 

 

[1.5]  Audit  - The accounts were approved by the councillors. 

 

[1.6]  Cemetery - A meeting with a drainage engineer from Conwy Council and Aeron 

Humphreys was held, to discus how to overcome the problem with the drainage in 

the cemetery. 

 

[1.7]  Trebor Jones  A letter receive form Trebor stating that he will be retiring from 

his post of cutting the grass in the cemetery.  The clerk to enquire quotes for next 

meeting. 

 

[1.8]  Haydn Roberts -  Invoice paid for cutting the grass at Church cemetery and 

Tyn Rhyd. 

 

[1.9]   Hope House - A £200 donation given. 

 



[2]   Cae Llwyd Playing field    - letter sent to Conwy Council asking for a latch to be 

placed on the gate leading to the road for safety measures. 

 

[2.1]  Bus Shelter – letter sent to Conwy Council to complain about the weeds 

growing at the shelter. 

 

[2.2]  Cerrig y Drudion library  - it was noted that the library is only open on a 

Tuesday at this moment in time until a member of staff is appointed. 

 

Chairman  _____________________ 

 

 

 


